
Newsletter   Friday 11th June 2021 

  Hart Primary School 

Message from the Headteacher  

 

Dear parents / guardians,  
  
I hope you enjoyed a fun filled half term in the sun! It was lovely to see the children and staff eager to return and    
refreshed for the last term of 2020-2021. Many dates are provisionally booked in the school diary for this half term, but 
we are awaiting the June 21st government guidance to confirm some of these events. During this term, we are also  
preparing for the new academic year. Soon we will be sending information to you regarding the class teaching teams for 
next year. There is an opportunity to make an appointment with your child’s teacher for 2021 to 2022 on Wednesday 
14th July 3:30 – 5:30. Appointments for this can be made via the school website using your login that has been        
provided, the week commencing the 21st June 2021.  

  
Have a lovely weekend  

Mrs Hill    
 

 

   Fun in the sun 
 
 

As the sun continues to shine, can I please remind you to ensure that your child comes to school wearing sun protection 
and a sun hat. Ideally the cream should be one that lasts the duration of the child’s time in school. I have attached a 
useful link which you may want to share with younger children to remind them to keep safe in the sun  
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/watch/sun-safety-for-kids   
 

‘How do I know what my child will learn each half term ?’  
 
School uses the Knowledge Organisers to inform parents of the ‘key knowledge’ that will be learnt each half term. They 
are emailed to parents half termly and are also on the school website.  Also on the website are the curriculum          
expectations for each year group for Science, Maths, Reading , Writing and Multiplication Tables  
https://www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk/hart/the-hart-curriculum/ 
In addition to this, we provide termly opportunities to meet your child’s class teacher. However, should you have any  
queries or wish to seek advice regarding your child’s learning a member of the school team would happily meet with you. We  
believe that it is by working in true partnership with parents and carers that we can ensure that our children thrive.   
 

End of Year report and Meet the Teacher drop in sessions:  

End of year reports will be sent home with the children towards the end of this half term. If there is anything you would like to 
discuss about your child’s report, teachers from EYFS, Y 1/2 and Y 5/6 will be available on the 7th and 8th of July (after school). 
Miss Whitaker will be available on the 6th and 7th of July after school. If you wish to book an appointment after receiving your 
child’s report, please email info.hart@nllt.co.uk to make an appointment.  

There will be an opportunity to meet your child’s new class teacher for 2021-22 on Wednesday 14th July (3:30-5:30).             
Appointments should be made via the school website using your login that was provided at the start of the year. Appointments will 
be released during the day on Monday 21st June. 

**Please note that both of these optional drop in sessions will be via Teams using your child’s account** 

  
Y6 Leavers Photo  
Our Year 6 children will be having their Leavers group photograph taken on Monday 21st June. Please send your child to school in 
their full school uniform (no hoodies). Thank you in advance for your support. 
 
 
School Lunches 
From September 2021 the cost of school lunches will be £10.65 per week (£2.13 per day) These charges will only apply to children in Nursery (if they stay for a 
school lunch) and Key Stage 2. Children in Reception and Years 1 and 2 are provided with a school meal free of charge. 
Please remember that if you are planning on changing from school meals to packed lunches then we require notification by email to  
info.hart@nllt.co.uk 

  
Staff changes 
School would like to congratulate Mrs Thompson on her new post within our Trust and thank her for the work she has completed in our schools .  
Miss Leighton, who has been acting SENDCO and also Assistant Head Teacher across both our schools, will move into the position of SENDCO from September. If 
you have any queries regarding SEND please feel free to contact Miss Leighton or Mrs Thompson until September.  
                            
                                                 Mrs Thompson                                                                                                 Miss Leighton 

 

 

 

Email: info.hart@nllt.co.uk 
Website: www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk 

Facebook: @hartprimaryschool 

Award Winners  

 

 

Rainbow NLLT Award 
 EYFS: Cameron 

Y1/2 Amelia 
Y3/4 Jacob 

Y5/6 Ilani 

 
Citizenship 

EYFS: Oliver 
Y1/2 Emma 

Y3/4 Charlie 
Y5/6 Elynn 

 
Golden Quill  

EYFS: Nola 
Y1/2 Ava 

Y3/4  Adrian 
Y5/6 Leon 

 

Maths Award 
EYFS Jacob  

Y1/2 Abigail 
Y3/4 Owyn 

Y5/6 Phoebe  

 

PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES 
FROM 8th MARCH 
 
EYFS:  
 
08:55-9:05 for learning to     
commence at 09:05 
Pickup : 15:05              
 
YEAR 1/2 
 
08:55–09:05 for learning to  
commence at 09:05 
Pickup : 15:15 
 
YEAR 3/4 
 
08:50-08:55 for learning to   
commence at 08:55 
Pickup:14:55 
 
YEAR 5/6 
 
08:45-08:50 for learning to   
commence at 08:50 
Pickup 14:50 
 
 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/watch/sun-safety-for-kids
https://www.hartelwickfederation.org.uk/hart/the-hart-curriculum/


 
 
 

 
 

Summer 2 events 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

        
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Y6 Leavers Photo 
 

  
Monday 21st June 2021 uniform to be worn (not hoody) 

 
EYFS Sports Day  

  
Monday 28th June 1:30 -2:30 (morning nursery can come back ) 

 
Y5/Y6 Sports Day  

  
Tuesday 29th June 1:30-2:30 

 
Y1/2 Sports Day 

 
Wednesday 30th June 1:30-2:30 

 
Y3/Y4 Sports Day  

  
Thursday 1st July 1:30 -2:30 

 
Parents Evenings (via Teams) 
 

  
7th and 8th July whole school except Y 3/4  
 
6th and 7th July Y 3/4 only  
 

 
Year 6 Transition days 

 
Thursday 8th and Friday 9th July  

 
 
Y6 Carlton Day Trip 

  
 
Monday 12th July  

 
 
Opportunity to meet the new teacher (via 
Teams) 

  
 
Wednesday 14th July website booking 

 
Y6 Leavers   
  

  
Friday 16th July  

 
Last day of term 

 
Friday 16th July 
 


